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My Dear Friends, 
 
 While I write this Association Corner we 
have freezing temperatures, I hope you are keeping 
warm bundling up and looking forward to warmer 
temperatures and yes, a busy GOANJ calendar for 
2019.  We start off with our ever-popular Whist 
Drive on March 9 followed by our joint retreat with 
the Mangalorean Association on April 6th.  As the weather gets better we will 
have many more activities in store for you. 
 
 Last year was a great year for the Goan Association with a grand 
finale- our Christmas Ball. The new Goan Band- Harmony was a remarkable 
success and performed exceedingly well to our membersô satisfaction.  We 
wish the band continued success as they journey along to new heights.  We 
thank Zion Tours & Travels and Etihad Airways who sponsored the Novelty 
Dance Prizes. We request you to kindly utilize their services for your future 
travel needs.   We are also very happy to inform you that the Faith-based 
Family 'Tribes' have taken off to a great start in 2018.   Several groups have 
been formed and new groups are poised to take off this year.  Edison, Warren 
and Princeton areas will soon have their first group meetings.  If you wish to 
be part of any of these groups, kindly contact Loviena Mascarenhas, Connie 
Fernandes and Brenda Rebello respectively. 
 
 I am sure you have noticed the enhancements in the production of our 
newsletter. As we have matured over the years, our Newsletter has notched up 
several levels and now has a professional look. Of course, bulk of the credit for 
this goes to our outstanding Designer and Editor Brenda Fernandes who has 
put in hours and days of hard work and got us to this elevated production 
level.  Brenda is assuming additional responsibilities at her work and hence 
will pass on the mantle to another very capable partner- Mary Viegas who has 
kindly consented to fill in those big shoes.  We are eternally grateful to Brenda 
for her professional approach and touch that she so graciously shared with her 
GOANJ family.  We are grateful that she will continue to mentor us as she 
transitions the work. We warmly welcome Mary who has kindly consented to 
assist despite her busy schedule at work and a new baby at home.  Mary has 
unique talents and is a very creative individual.  With Mary on our team I am 
sure we will continue to give you an enhanced experience with our 
forthcoming newsletters. I am also very grateful to Dianne who puts in a lot of 
time and effort and is constantly engaged with the authors of the articles we 
present. Dianne goes through all the nitty gritty of efforts in coordinating work 
between the authors and the Designer. Thereafter, editing the articles demands 
attention, so both Chris and Dianne ensure that our i's are dotted, and t's are 
crossed. Thanks also to Elvis our Editor who finally puts that shine on all our 
efforts. 
 
Viva GOA till we meet again. 
 
Felix Menezes 
President 
Goan Association of New Jersey, Inc. 


